



Woden Primary School Newsletter

It's hard to believe we have reached half term already; it's gone so quickly! All Woden children have worked incredibly hard this term and many year groups have enjoyed visits to places such as Adventure Street and Weston Park. Thank you as always for your support with everything we have done so far this academic year and have a fantastic half term holiday.

Mrs H Vernon

Executive Headteacher

News and Information

Covid Precautions

Please continue to maintain social distancing wherever possible; cases continue to be on the rise here and in surrounding areas and many local authorities and schools are reinstating covid precautions as a result. Even though we are breaking up for half term, can we ask that you remain vigilant and if your child has any symptoms to get a PCR test. Please inform us of the result by emailing: enquiries@wodenprimary.org

Before School Club

Before School Club can be booked through Pay360 and runs from 8am. If your child attends, please ensure you escort them to the blue gate and they are received by a member of staff. We have limited spaces for this club so please ensure you have booked your child a space before dropping them off. The cost of this service is £1.50 a session.

Changes to the End of School Day

Please note the following changes to the end of school times.

Afternoon Nursery: 3:15pm Reception: 2.45pm (from main gate) Year 1 and Year 2: 2.55pm; Year 3 and Year 4: 3:05pm; Year 5 and Year 6: 3.05pm.

Please ensure you are <u>prompt to collect</u>. After-School Club can be booked through Pay360 if needed and runs until 4.30pm. If your child is regularly not collected on time, they may be placed in this club and you will be charged £3.50.

HelloYellow Day

Two weeks ago we celebrated 'HelloYellow' day which raised awareness of mental health and wellbeing. The children looked great in their yellow clothing. Thank you to everyone who donated. We raised over £100!

Flu Vaccination Programme

Yearly Flu Vaccinations will be completed by the School Nursing team on Monday 22^{nd} November in school. Please make sure you have completed the form and sent it back to school as soon as possible.

Parents Evening - Wednesday Nov 3rd or Thursday 4th 1.30-5pm

We will be holding an online only session for parents evening this term. Your child should have come home with a personalised letter including details on how to book an appointment. If you did not receive this, please contact your child's classteacher.

Parking

Please remember to follow the parking rules at the beginning and the end of the school day as we do have frequent visits from the traffic warden.

Woden Attendance

Please ensure your child attends school regularly unless ill. The Government's attendance target is still at least 96%. Please contact our school Attendance Lead (Miss Everett) if you require any further information.

Any absences <u>must</u> be reported to the <u>school office</u>. (Tel: 01902 558880)

TO REPORT COVID RESULTS, PLEASE EMAIL: enquiries@wodenprimary.org





Woden Primary School Newsletter

IMPORTANT DATES FOR AUTUMN TERM

Half term

Monday 25th October – Friday 29th October

Wednesday 10th November – Diwali Day

Thursday 18th November – Year 1 trip to Cannock Chase

Friday 19th November — Children in Need day

Friday 19th November - Y6 Greek day

Monday 22nd November – Influenza nasal spray immunisations

Wednesday 24th November – Festive play for whole school

Tuesday 30th November – School photos (individual only)

Tuesday 14th December – Peter Pan online performance for children

INSET DAY (school closed to all children) - Monday 6th December

Friday 17th December – End of Autumn Term

Happy half term from everyone at Woden!

Please be safe and we'll see you again Monday November 1st.